Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering [MSc Matters] Offer-holders Newsletter #06

Introduction

We look forward to welcoming you to the Departmental of Civil & Environmental Engineering to begin your MSc Postgraduate Taught Studies with us!

We have put together a Start of session newsletter which may be useful for you in navigating the first few days of term. Please also refer to the <u>MSc Taught 2021-22</u> information pages for specific updates to your programme.

Timetables

We are starting to add Students who have registered for their programme via the Mylmperial student portal to their timetable.

MSc Induction Talks

We have put together a series of talks for all MSc Students which will be held on Tuesday 05 October. The schedule below:

Tuesday 05 October – City and Guilds Building 200			
11:00	Senior Tutor PG & Mitigating Circumstances Talk	Dr Ana Ruiz-Teran	30mins
11:30	Introduction to Support Staff	Cluster Administrators & General Office	5mins
11:35	Settling into university and maintaining a healthy work life balance	Michelle Langan	45mins
12:20	Library Induction	Callum Munro & Nicole Urquhart	20mins
12:40	Health & Safety Talk	Dr Geoff Fowler	30mins

Please note that this is a compulsory session, and attendance will be recorded.

Imperial College London

Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering MSc Newsletter 2021-2022

Imperial College London Welcome Season

If you haven't already done so, please down the College's <u>Welcome app</u> to keep up to date with all events happening around the College.

The Welcome Season is hosted by the College and there will be a series of talks and events throughout the start of term.

The Welcome Season timetable is now live on both on the <u>website</u> and published on the Welcome app.

Covid-19 Testing for Students

The College requests that everyone who is on campus regularly (i.e., Every week) should have a weekly COVID test via the PCR system or do 2 lateral flow tests and upload the result to their My Imperial record. Students must book to use the PCR facility using the links from the page COVID-19 testing guidance for staff and students.

Pop-up Vaccine Clinics

The College will be holding pop-up vaccine clinics here at Imperial College London this October. You will be able to find the timing and booking system on the link below.

Vaccination is free for everyone in the UK, including international students.

Information on pop-up vaccine clinics

ID Cards

Make sure you have uploaded a photo of yourself on the Mylmperial portal.

There are two processes of how ID cards will be issued:

- Students living in Campus accommodation, Security team will distribute ID cards directly to halls prior to the start of the academic year for collection by students upon arrival.
- ID cards for all MSc Taught Students who have uploaded a photo on the Mylmperial <u>not</u> living in College accommodation will be available to collect from Wednesday 06 October. Details on how ID cards will be issued will be announced at the MSc Induction Talk on Tuesday 05 October.

Useful links

Campus 360 Map
COVID-19 – updates and guidance
Visas and Immigration
Arriving in the UK

Student Updates - Friday 24 September 2021